
15th December 2022 
 
Dear Parents 
 
As we come to the end of what has been another busy term, I am putting the finishing touches to our 
Christmas Worship, which will take place tomorrow morning. This will be the first, face to face, 
Christmas Worship with staff and children since 2019. This is such a special time for our school family 
and this year the theme will be joy. 
 
The term started on a very sad note for me personally. My lovely Dad passed away suddenly and in 
difficult circumstances at the end of the Summer holidays. During our staff in-service training day in 
September, I spoke to staff about my Dad and the great joy he brought to those who knew him. As one 
of our many priorities this year, I asked the team to set out to bring as much joy as they can to each 
other and to all in our school family. As staff, we have the privilege of experiencing little moments of 
joy in school each day. From learning about a new idea or concept, to overcoming a challenge or 
difficulty, our children provide us with such moments each and every day. Seeing our school family 
come together for the lighting of the Christmas Tree, our Year One Nativity, sporting events and 
tournaments, educational visits and this week’s Rotary Concert, have all helped to spread a little joy. 
 
Joyful moments stay with us always and as my family gather on Christmas Day this year, I know there 
will be many stories and memories shared. I hope that you all enjoy spending time with your loved ones 
and wish you many joyful moments in 2023. 
 
On behalf of the all of the staff, I should like to wish our families a very merry Christmas! 
 
Best wishes 
Sam Porter 
 
Staffing News 
Sadly we must say goodbye to a much loved member of staff this term. Mrs Barnett wil be leaving us 
after many years of service to work in the special school sector. We are truly grateful for all she has 
given to the school and families during her time with us. 
 
We are delighted to announce the recruitment of a number of teaching partners to our school.  
We welcome –  
 
Mrs Wyatt – McQuire 
Mrs Janice Taylor 
Mrs Natasha Badham 
 
We wish our newly appointed teaching partners a happy and successful time with the school.  
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Mrs Jenny Lewis 
Mrs Annie Neale 


